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by Gary Fouse

This week, several abortion rights protesters were arrested
outside the Supreme Court in Washington DC. They included the
group of madcap congresswomen who refer to themselves as the
Squad  (Ilhan  Omar,  Rashida  Tlaib,  and  Alexandria  Ocasio
Cortez). While handcuffs were slapped on Tlaib and Omar, no
handcuffs were placed on Ms. Ocasio-Cortez. Yet, she made a
point of acting as if her hands were cuffed behind her back
(taking a short break to wave to her supporters). When mocked
about her fake handcuff pose, Ms. Ocasio replied that she was
just making the event safer for all concerned by placing her
hands behind her back.

I don’t know where she got that lame excuse because any law
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enforcement officer (or retired like myself) will tell you
that when they are confronting a suspect or someone they are
about to arrest, the first thing they want to see is the
person’s hands. After all, why do you think we see all those
videos with cops shouting, “Let me see your hands?”

That is because if a person is going to harm you, it’s going
to be using their hands (exceptions are kicking or driving a
car at someone.) If the police can see your hands, they know
if you are holding a weapon, as well as pretty much what you
are capable of doing or are about to do. So, if I were
confronting a suspicious person whom I may or may not be
placing in custody, having their hands behind their back is
not good enough for me. I want them out front and in plain
sight.  If  you  are  stopped  by  police  for  suspicion  of
committing a crime while driving, they want to see your hands
on the steering wheel, certainly not behind your back.

So as with everything else coming out of this woman’s mouth,
she doesn’t know what she is talking about though she presents
herself as an expert on everything.  She is a silly woman who
has yet to grow up. Along with her fellow Squad members, she
represents everything that has gone haywire in our government.
Once again, she deserves all the ridicule she gets.

 


